
              
 

 
  Franklin Local School District Board of Education                 October 18, 2018 
 
 
  Opening Report 
 
 
The Franklin Local Board of Education held its 
regular monthly meeting on Thursday, September 
20, 2018 at the Central Office.  All members were 
present.  
 
PUBLIC HEARING:   
None. 
 
RECOGNITION OF VISITORS 
SPOTLIGHT ON STUDENTS AND STAFF: 
The Board recognized several OSBA 
recognition recipients.   
 
BOARD GOALS / Clear and Concise 
Communication within the Community and 
School:  Jennifer Woodard presented 
information about the different activities and 
events at the Franklin Local Community 
School.   
 
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION: 
None. 
 
EXECUTIVE SESSION: 
The Board entered into Executive Session at 
6:53 p.m. to discuss specialized details of 
security arrangements.  The meeting resumed 
at 8:12 p.m. 
 
The Board approved a resolution to furnish 
written authorization to designated individuals 
to convey deadly weapons or a dangerous 
ordnance in a school safety zone, or to 
possess a deadly weapon or dangerous 

ordnance in a school safety zone of the 
Franklin Local School District.  Any such 
person(s) designated in writing by the 
Superintendent must be permitted under Ohio 
law to carry a concealed handgun and must 
undergo tactical training and re-certify each 
year prior to be authorized to convey and/or 
possess deadly weapons and/or dangerous 
ordnance in a school safety zone of the 
Franklin Local School District.   
 
  Treasurer’s Report 
 
The Board reviewed the monthly financial 
report and investment activity, fund balances, 
list of bills paid, and the Green Financial Sheet.   
 
The Board waived and approved the reading of 
the minutes from the September 20, 2018 
regular meeting.     
 
The Board approved the Five-Year Forecast 
(FY2019 through FY2023).   
 
The Board accepted several donations. 
 
 
  Superintendent’s Report 
 
Resignations:  
 
The Board approved Payton Dearth’s 
resignation as 7th Grade Girls’ Basketball 
Coach. 
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Hires: 
 
The Board approved hiring Ted Graybill as 
afternoon shift custodian at PHS effective 
10/19/18.   
 
The Board approved a list of one-year 
supplemental and/or pupil activity (extra 
curricular) contracts for the 2018-2019 school 
year, pending completion of certification, as 
applicable.   
 
The Board approved the following for classified 
sub positions: 
Sheridan Black – all classified sub positions, 
excluding bus driver 
Darlene Jarrett – all classified sub positions, 
excluding bus driver 
Heather Love – all classified sub positions, 
excluding bus driver 
Ellie Wolfe – sub aide 
James Harper – sub custodian 
Terry Douglas – bus driver training and as a 
sub custodian  
 
RECOMMENDATIONS: 
The Board approved the Franklin Local 
Community School Annual Report to Sponsor. 
 
The Board approved the Franklin Local 
Community School Board of Directors Agenda 
from their meeting on Thursday, October 11, 
2018. 
 
The Board approved unpaid leave for an 
employee after sick days are exhausted. 
 
The Board approved an extended unpaid leave 
for an employee. 
 
The Board approved the upgrade of fire panels 
at Philo Jr. High School and Roseville 
Elementary.   
The Board approved revisions to policy 6.39 – 
Control of Head Lice. 
 

The Board approved adult breakfast prices 
from $1.00 to $2.00.   
 
The Board approved a list of complimentary 
basketball passes and reserved seats for the 
2018-2019 season.   
 
The Board reviewed Franklin Local Community 
School Board of Directors Agenda from their 
meeting on Thursday, October 11, 2018.   
 
SUPERINTENDENT OTHER: 
Ms. McDermott provided information for the All 
County Board Dinner and Meeting which will 
be held Wednesday, November 7, 2018 at 6:00 
p.m. at Mid-East Career and Technology 
Centers – Zanesville Campus; the OSBA 
Capital Conference will be held November 11-
13, 2018 with Duncan Falls Elementary 
students participating in the Student 
Achievement Fair; Ohio Department of 
Education’s Strategic Plan; and SOAR Network 
and FLSD’s Portrait of a Graduate.   
 
Mr. Coler suggested inviting the Muskingum 
County and Coshocton County sheriffs to the 
November Board meeting to discuss security.   
 
Superintendent Sharon McDermott and 
Treasurer Scott Paul discussed the future of 
the Franklin Local Community School with the 
Board.   
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
None. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
None. 
 
VOCATIONAL UPDATE provided by Susan 
Lent.     
 
LEGISLATIVE UPDATE provided by Jim 
Swingle. 
 
CURRICULUM UPDATE provided by Sharon 
McDermott. 
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MAINTENANCE OF FACILITIES provided by 
Rob Preston. 
 
OTHER:  
The Board reviewed the Cafeteria Report. 
 
The Board entered into Executive Session at 
9:20 p.m. for personnel matters.  The meeting 
resumed at 9:28 p.m.  
 
The next monthly Board meeting will be held 
Thursday, November 15, 2018 at 6:30 p.m. in the 
Board Room at the Central Office. 


